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Friday 28th January 2022 

Dear Parents and Carers  
 

I always think winter can feel endless with short and dark days. However, January seems to 
have flown by this year and it is good to see the lighter mornings and evenings gradually return. 
Over the next few weeks in school we have lots to look forward to, including International Day, 
e-safety week and Dragons’ Den week!  
 

Covid-19 update 
 

As the government announces a move away from some of the key restrictions introduced last 
month to deal with the increasing challenge of the Omicron variant, we remain vigilant in regard 
to cases and risks. 
 

As you will be aware from recent communications, we have seen a rise in suspected cases of 
Covid-19 in school since the return to school this term. This is similar to many schools across 
the county and we continue to report cases daily to the Department for Education and take 
advice from the Local Authority. Our risk assessment remains a ‘living’ document and I am 
monitoring case numbers closely on a daily basis. Should cases rise exponentially then we 
would implement our outbreak management plan and employ a bubble model. Key mitigation 
measures we are taking to minimise the risk to our school community include:   
 

• Ventilation and CO2 monitoring 

• Hand hygiene 

• Face coverings  

• Increased LFD testing 

• Enhanced cleaning  
 

A reminder that our Covid-19 risk assessment and outbreak management plan are published on 
our website under School Information > Covid-19 Risk assessments and outbreak management 
plan.  
 

Changes to the self-isolation period  
 

People who are self-isolating with COVID-19 have the option to reduce their isolation period 
after 5 full days if they test negative with an LFD test on both day 5 and day 6 and they do not 
have a temperature. For example, if they test negative on the morning of day 5 and the morning 
of day 6, they can return to their education or childcare setting immediately on day 6. 
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This change came into effect in England on Monday 17 January 2022 and applies to all positive 
cases, regardless of vaccination status. 

The first test must be taken no earlier than day 5 of the self-isolation period, and the second 
must be taken the following day. All test results should be reported to NHS Test and Trace. 

If the result of either test is positive, they should continue to self-isolate until they get negative 
results from two LFD tests on consecutive days or until they have completed 10 full days of self-
isolation, whichever is earliest. 

Anyone who is unable to take LFD tests or anyone who continues to have a temperature will 
need to complete the full 10-day period of self-isolation. 

Further information on self-isolation for those with COVID-19 is available. 

In a temporary change to government guidance, if you get a positive rapid lateral flow result you 
will not need to take a PCR test to confirm the result. You must still self-isolate immediately if 
you get a positive rapid lateral flow test result. 

You should continue to report positive rapid lateral flow results on the GOV.UK website. 

Anyone with any Covid-19 symptoms should still isolate immediately and book a PCR test. 

Please visit Coronavirus: how to stay safe and help prevent the spread - GOV.UK 
(www.gov.uk) for a list of what has changed. 

Be ready 
One of our ‘Key Three’ (school rules) is to ‘Be ready’ and in particular to ‘Be ready to learn’. An 
important part of being ready to learn is to be at school and arrive on time everyday. We have 
noticed that more recently we have increasing numbers of children arriving after 8.40am. As you 
know, we have a 10-minute rolling start from 8.30-8.40am to allow for all families to arrive in a 
timely manner. Registers are taken at 8.40am and lessons begin at 8.45am. If your child arrives 
after 8.40am they are late and need to be accompanied to the office where you will be asked to 
complete a late slip. Lateness can negatively impact learning and progress as well as children’s 
mental health and well being as they are not arriving with and following the same morning 
routines as their peers which help children settle in and have a positive start to the school day.  
Gates will close promptly at 8.40am so please ensure your child arrives prior to this. Thank you 
for your support.  
 

Staffing news 
We are delighted to have appointed Ms Gorman as Nuffield Early Language Intervention (NELI) 
Assistant. NELI is a government recommended programme for EYFS children found to improve 
language and early literacy skills. Ms Gorman will be starting with us next week and will be 
working with identified children across Early Years. We look forward to her working with us over 
the next 14 weeks whilst this intervention is delivered.  
 

Congratulations to Miss Black (EYFS Teaching Assistant) who has been appointed as a 
recruitment officer for fostering families. Although we are incredibly sad to be saying goodbye to 
Miss Black at the end of this half term, we know it is an opportunity she is very excited about 
and a role she will be brilliant at. Thank you Miss Black for all you have contributed to our 
school, children and their families – you have always helped to ensure our youngest children 
have the best possible start to their time at Summerlea. We are currently advertising for a full-
time EYFS Teaching Assistant to start as soon as possible after February half term and I will let 
you know once we have made an appointment.  
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And finally, Mrs Strong will be returning to school next Tuesday 1st February. She looks forward 
to seeing lots of friendly faces and meeting our new children and their families too. Mrs Strong – 
we have missed you!  
 

A few reminders 
 

Pupil sickness and absence 
In school we take great care to ensure pupils are fully cared for should they fall ill during the 
day. However, pupils should not be sent to school when they are clearly unwell.  Similarly, if 
your child has suffered from diarrhoea and/or vomiting, we would not usually expect them to be 
in school for approximately 48 hours after the problem has ceased.  In brief, if a child has to 
take Calpol, paracetamol, cough medicine, etc. before they feel well enough to come to school, 
then they should not be in school.  If your child is going to be absent from school, please phone 
the school office as early as possible in the morning, enabling us to record their absence in the 
register. Please do not report sickness and absence via email or Class Dojo.  
 

Allergies 
As many of you will be aware, we have a number of children in our school with food allergies.  
Nut allergies are particularly common.  For many children, the symptoms are mild.  For others 
the reaction can be more severe resulting in collapse or unconsciousness; it is a life-threatening 
condition, although this is rare. As a school we have a duty of care to all pupils, and we 
therefore ask all families to be mindful of not sending food into school that may contain nuts; 
this may be as a snack, lunch or treats for the class. Often nuts or nut-based products are 
contained in food that you would not necessarily think about such as chocolate spreads / treats, 
as well as in baked goods and lots of vegetarian foods.  If you would like further information 
please visit: http://www.allergyuk.org or http://www.anaphylaxis.org.uk/  
 

PE kit 
Please remember that on PE days children should come to school wearing PE kit as per our 
uniform policy (see below): 
 

White t-shirt (with or without school logo) 
Plain green / black / white shorts 
Tracksuit (optional for outdoor PE in colder weather) Jogging bottoms/hoodies should be plain, 
dark colours (no logos or bright colours)* 
Suitable footwear – plimsolls or trainers  
 

*Year 6 pupils may wear their Year 6 leavers’ hoodies on PE days.  
 

Water 
Please ensure your child only has water in their water bottle as per school policy. They may 
have squash or juice to drink with their lunch in a separate container but not in their water bottle. 
Water bottles can be re-filled in school and children have access to them in lessons so they can 
keep hydrated.  
 

School sports kit 
Please return school sports kit, once it has been washed, if your child has taken part in a LASP 
event after school. The PE team have invested in logoed sports kit and it is essential this is 
looked after and returned as soon as possible. If you have any questions or concerns about this 
then please contact Miss Funnell (sports coach).  
 

Thank you for your support and understanding with these matters.  
 

Wishing you a good weekend. 
 

Yours sincerely 

 
Headteacher 
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